INDIAN RIVER FARMS WATER CONTROL DISTRICT

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Indian River Farms Water Control District
March 11, 2021
The regular monthly meeting of the Board of Supervisors was held in the office of the District in Vero Beach, Florida, Thursday, March 11, 2021 at 2:00 O’clock P.M.  

Those present were Supervisors William Barker Sr., Mark Tripson, Michael O’Haire, O’Haire Quinn, Chartered; Marvin Carter, Carter and Associates, Inc.; David E. Gunter, Secretary.
Supervisor Barker called the meeting to order at 2:00 P.M. and called for approval of the minutes of Februarys regular meeting. On motion duly made and carried, the minutes of the previous meeting were approved as submitted. Cash on hand as of February 28, 2021 was given as $2,126,119.50
On a motion made by Supervisor Tripson and second by Supervisor Barker the following vouchers were approved for payment:
[image: image1.emf]17442FRS 5,976.28 $      17463Carter Associates, Inc 650.00 $          

17443Treasure Coast Technical 200.00 $         17464O'Haire Quin Chartered 650.00 $          

17444FPL 506.20 $         17465Robert Blackburn 100.00 $          

17445Waste Management 128.70 $         17466IRS 4,581.32 $       

17446Office Payroll 5,007.74 $      17467AT&T 468.74 $          

17447Shop Payroll 6,679.26 $      17468O'Haire Quin Chartered 7,429.50 $       

17448Carter & Associates, Inc 5,538.75 $      17469David E. Gunter 983.13 $          

17449Cole Auto Supply 659.15 $         17470Office Payroll 6,505.51 $       

17450All - Rite Water 10.08 $           17471Shop Payroll 7,047.02 $       

17451Absolute Protection 111.11 $         17472IRS 4,954.96 $       

17452Apple Industrial Supply 174.07 $         17473Florida Blue 3,326.54 $       

17453Alro Metals 1,166.53 $      17474United Health Care 57.18 $            

17454Don Mullanack 430.00 $         17475De Lage Landen Financial 217.22 $          

17455E-Z Brew 17.50 $           17476Staples 99.79 $            

17456Cintas 196.04 $         17477Treasure Coast News 324.90 $          

17457Sprint 777.18 $         17478Port Consolidated 2,098.76 $       

17458Unifirst  769.21 $         17479Absolute Protection 113.75 $          

17459FMIT 9,340.75 $      17480Intuit 740.94 $          

17460Lou Bachrodt 86.40 $           17481Intuit 299.99 $          

17461McMaster - Carr 3,685.49 $     

17462Supervisors 150.00 $        

41,610.44 $       40,649.25 $      

82,259.69 $      


We have received twelve (12) Utility Construction Permit Applications for consideration at the February Board of Supervisors meeting.

Request from FP&L (by Pam Morissette, Permit Coordinator) to direct bore two separate six (6) inch conduits under 26th Street and adjacent Sub-lateral A-3-E to service Bella Rosa Development, located approximately 1160’ west of 58th Avenue.  

RECOMMENDATION:  We recommend approval of this application subject to     

all standard provisos and applicable special conditions.  

There are eleven (11) requests from FP&L (by Greg Hall, Manager-Siting & Permitting) to construct and install the Heritage West transmission line connection from FP&L main transmission line, located near their Heritage Switch Yard site at southeast corner of 4th Street and 98th Avenue, to former City of Vero Beach West sub-station site, located at northeast corner of Main Canal and 58th Avenue.

The proposed transmission line will run East along South right-of-way of 4th Street crossing Sub-lateral D-5 (94th Avenue), D-4 (90th Avenue) and D-3 (86th Avenue) Canal rights-of-way to the West right-of-way of 74th Avenue.  Proposed alignment of transmission line will then run North along West right-of-way of 74th Avenue crossing Lateral “D” and Sub-lateral C-1 (8th Street) Canal to the South right-of-way of Main Canal; Thence along the South right-of-way of Main Canal to West right-of-way of 66th Avenue; Thence northerly along West right-of-way of 66th Avenue crossing the Main Canal and Sub-lateral A-1-W to the North right-of-way of 16th Street/College Lane; Thence East along North right-of-way of College Lane to its intersection with North right-of-way of Main Canal; Thence within the Main Canal right-of-way from College Lane to southeast corner of Indian River Charter School site in alignment of existing electrical distribution poles and lines; Thence easterly within an easement on private property northerly of and adjacent to North right-of-way of Main Canal to the sub-station site.   

RECOMMENDATION: Subject to any agreements made with the City of Vero Beach for that portion of proposed transmission line located within the Main Canal right-of-way East of College Lane, we recommend approval of these permits subject to all standard provisos and applicable special conditions.

On a motion made by Supervisor Tripson and second by Supervisor Barker the above permits were approved.

Secretary Gunter presented to renew the mowing contract with The Canady Company for 2021. This company had the contract this past year and did an excellent job. On a motion by Supervisor Tripson and second by Supervisor Barker, The Canady Company mowing contract will be renewed.

Superintendent Gunter gave updates for ongoing work in the District with no action required by the Board at this time.
There being no further business to come before the District Board, the meeting was adjourned.

       David E. Gunter, Secretary


                      Will Barker, President

